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Join or Renew Today! Eligible US-
based members can elect to receive
QST or On the Air magazine in print
when they join ARRL or when they re-
new their membership. All members
can access digital editions of all four
ARRL magazines: QST, On the Air,
QEX, and NCJ. QST is the monthly
membership journal of ARRL. Each
issue is your source for equipment
reviews, technical tips, projects, and
news. NCJ is published bimonthly,
features articles by top contesters,
letters, hints, statistics, scores, NA
Sprint and QSO Parties. On the Air
is for delivering introductory tech-
niques and stories to help anyone
with a beginner-to-intermediate-level
of experience.,QEX is published bi-
monthly, it features technical articles,
columns, and other items of interest
to radio amateurs and communica-
tions professionals. (This information
is copied from the ARRL web site)

Jim AFSEI

Thanks to Charlie Tudor, N5SEH,
our meeting on January 13th will be at the
Downtown Church of Christ, 100 West
Main Street, Morrilton. The meeting will
start at 6pm. Fellowship will start about
Spm. Still looking into a menu. Sharon
Clarkson, KF5DAD, has offered to pro-
vide food, checking to see if we can have
food there.

Have a several of things to bring up
at the meeting.

1) Officers for the new year

2) Emergency Communications Response
Team

3) Donation to church

4) Winter Field Day, if and where

5) Getting new HAMs on the air

6) Anything else members wish to discuss
If there is something you would like to
add to the agenda, let me know.

Have a great day.

From the News Letter Editor
Stewart KDSLBE,

One of the hardest parts about be-
ing a new HAM is getting on the air and
being comfortable doing it. Learning the
etiquette and pushing the transmit button
for the first time and saying CQ and giv-
ing your call sign might even be harder
than taking the test.

For new HAMS, Winter Field Day
can be used as that day to make your first
contract or the get more comfortable be-
ing of the air or whatever and seeing how







luck in the contest.

Another thing you might do is listen late
at night or early the next morning. In the
past [ have made more contacts early in the
morning of the next day in a contest than
I did in the “prime” time, and there are a
lot of hungry HAMs looking for someone
to talk to.

[f you want to talk to one of those
foreign stations, “DX”ing, they live in a
different time zone than us so late night for
us is a great time for them. [ have operated
DX on Petit Jean Mountain at SAM on a
mobile HF radio in my truck. When some
one asks me what kind of antenna I have [
tell them a 1000 foot mobile antenna.

Ham radios are great to look at on
a desk but unless you use them they are
expensive room decorations.

HELP

From KDSLBE

Many of the HAMs who get this
news letter also check into some net some-
where morning, noon, or night. It might
be a traditional 2 meter FM net, an HF net,
or a Digital Net. [t may be a CW (code net
fast or slow speed). As far as [ know there
are no lists for Centeral Arkansas Nets
so lets start one using yoursuggestions.
If you will email me at, we can start the
list. --——-- oldmayor(@sbcglobal.net

This was taken from the
ARRL News Letter

ARRL Surveying
Field Day Participants

The ARRL Programs and Services
Committee is seeking input from stations
and groups that participated in ARRL
Field Day 2020 and 2021 and has posted
a survey. The committee said the survey
results may help shape the development
of Field Day rules for 2022 and beyond.
The survey has already been sent via
email to some 13,000 Field Day partici-
pants, more than 2,400 Affiliated Clubs,
and to the CQ-Contest and VHF-Contest-
ing Reflectors.

“Specifically, as we look toward
2022 Field Day, health and social-dis-
tancing concerns may continue in June
2022 during the ongoing world pandem-
ic,” said ARRL Radiosport Manager Bart
Jahnke, W9JJ. “For 2023 and beyond, the
assumption is made that the pandemic
will be over, and COVID-related restric-
tions will be relaxed.”

Jahnke said the Programs and Ser-
vices Committee invites participants’ in-
sights, in advance of its January meeting,
regarding what they consider appropriate
for operating ARRL Field Day 2022 dur-
ing the ongoing pandemic. The commit-
tee hopes to learn if participants prefer to
continue Field Day under the pandemic
accommodations afforded in 2020 and
2021, which included limiting home sta-
tions to the Low Power multiplier (150
W PEP), and whether stations in some
classes or all other classes should be lim-
ited to 150 W PEP as well. Field Day sta-
tions operating at high power became the












